May 8, 2003


A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, May 8, 2003 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Kevin Wright, Chair

Don Irvine 

Dick Dehm

Phil Mattaro

Don Thorp

ABSENT:
Liz Sciortino

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: 1 resident

Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:34 p.m.

MONROE VILLAGE ASSOCIATES PUBLIC HEARING (Continued)

Mr. Wright asked if there was anyone in the audience representing Monroe Village Associates.  There was no response form the audience.  A discussion followed regarding the Monroe Village Associates application and whether or not to continue the public hearing. The Board decided to continue the public hearing.

MOTION

Mr. Mattaro moved, seconded by Mr. Irvine to continue the Monroe Village Associates Public Hearing until June 12, 2003.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Mattaro-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Dehm-aye

BOLES BILLS AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Mr. Wright opened the public hearing at 7:40 p.m.

Jean Boles, 902 Pittsford Mendon Center Road, Pittsford, came before the Board for an area variance at said property, bearing Tax Account #204.02-1-402, which is located in an RA-5 zone, for a relocated property line to be approximately 11 feet from an existing pond, whereas code requires a 100-foot setback.

Ms. Boles introduced Mr. Pryor who is the adjacent property owner.

Mr. Wright stated that the Affidavit of Posting of the Sign and the legal notice were in the file and waived the reading of the notice.

Mr. Wright stated that he did not have a chance to look at the property in question.  Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had a chance to look at the property.  The other Board members stated that they did look at the property.

Ms. Boles reviewed briefly the history of the property.  Ms. Boles stated that she bought the property six years ago.  Ms. Boles showed on the map where Mr. Pryor’s property is located.  Ms. Boles stated that 13 acres of Mr. Pryor’s property is in a conservation restriction.  Ms. Boles stated that they would like to move the property lot line south.  Ms. Boles stated that this would balance off Mr. Pryor’s property and give him more frontage.  Ms. Boles showed on the map where she would like to move the property line and the area that she would be trading with Mr. Pryor.

Ms. Boles stated that the location of her driveway was designated by the DOT and put in after she bought the property. Ms. Boles stated that the driveway would still be a ways from each lot line.

Ms. Boles stated that she dug the pond herself, with the DEC’s approval.  Mr. Dehm asked Ms. Boles if she dug both ponds.  Ms. Boles stated that it is a naturally occurring wet area and they made a proposal to the DEC to make it more well defined to give her better control over the situation.  Ms. Boles stated that the DEC liked her proposal because it created a sediment area.

Ms. Boles stated that the naturally occurring wet area was not 100 ft. from the lot line and they dug the pond so that it would be 100ft. away from the lot line.  Ms. Boles stated that the proposed lot line only impacts Mr. Pryor.  

Mr. Wright asked if there is a dwelling on the property.  Ms. Boles stated no.  Mr. Jones stated that the barn is the primary use on the property.  Ms. Boles stated that they live down the street and they use this land to pasture horses. Ms. Boles stated that she previously proposed to build an arena but they couldn’t because the code requires a house be built on the property and they couldn’t do both.  Ms. Boles stated that they might build a house in the future.

Mr. Dehm asked Ms. Boles who is promoting the proposal.  Ms. Boles stated that she and Mr. Pryor are promoting this proposal together in the sense that it is benefiting Mr. Pryor by giving him usable land and there is also some money on the table.  Ms. Boles stated that she thinks it is an appropriate proposal.

Mr. Jones asked Ms. Boles if she would be moving the fence.  Ms. Boles stated yes.  Ms. Boles stated that she has an agreement with Mr. Pryor to fence the property line. 

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Boles if the land that is being conveyed to her is open pasture.  Ms. Boles stated no, the land is in a conservation restriction.  Mr. Wright stated that the land could not be fenced in since it is in a conservation restriction.  Ms. Boles stated that that is correct. 

 Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had any further questions. 

Mr. Jones stated that the property to the north was for sale recently.  Mr. Jones asked if that property has been taken off of the market.  Mr. Pryor stated that the property was taken off the market after they decided to do the land swap.  Mr. Pryor stated that they were looking to sell the property but instead they decided to improve the value of the property. 

Mr. Thorp asked what the total acreage of each parcel would be if this proposal were approved. Ms. Boles stated that Mr. Pryor’s parcel would be 14.119 acres and her parcel would be 11.4 acres.  

Mr. Wright stated that Ms. Boles’ remaining front footage is 343 ft.  Ms. Boles stated that that is correct.  Mr. Wright stated that if Ms. Boles would like to build a home she would need at least 300 ft. in width because it is in RA-5 zoning.  A discussion followed.  Mr. Jones stated that the lot width at the building line has to be at least 300ft.  Ms. Boles stated that that is okay.  Mr. Wright stated that if the map is accurate Ms. Boles is within the 300ft. requirement but if it is not accurate than she may not meet the requirement.  Ms. Boles stated that the land was surveyed.

Mr. Wright asked if there were any further questions from the Board.

Mr. Dehm reviewed the acreage that would be swapped for this proposal.  Discussion followed regarding the land swap.

Mr. Wright asked if there were any comments from the public.  There was none.

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Dehm, to close the public hearing at 8:00 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Mattaro-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Dehm-aye

A.L.S.L. APPLICATION

Mr. Jones stated that, at the last meeting, it was decided that the Board would re-open the A.L.S.L. public hearing.  Mr. Jones stated that because the public hearing was not advertised it could not be re-opened.  Mr. Jones stated that the Board has 62 days to make a determination and they are well within the limits. Mr. Jones stated that re-opening the hearing is clearly for the applicants benefit.  Discussion followed regarding why the public hearing should be re-opened.  Mr. Jones stated that the public hearing would be on June 12, 2003. 

MINUTES

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to approve the minutes, as amended, of the April 24, 2003 meeting.

ADOPTED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Mattaro-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Dehm-aye

DISCUSSION

Boles Bills Application- Mr. Jones stated that if the Board approved the variance for the Boles Bills they would be creating a nonconforming lot.  Mr. Dehm stated that he disagrees.  A discussion followed regarding nonconforming lots.  

Mr. Mattaro stated that he would like to consider a condition that there be a fence.  A discussion followed regarding pond, safety and the condition that there be a fence.  Mr. Jones stated that the Board could put a condition on the determination that states that the applicant must establish a fence at the new property line.

Mr. Mattaro stated that he would write the determination.

Mr. Thorp asked what the rationale is for the requirement that there be a 100 ft. set back for a pond.  A discussion followed.  Mr. Jones stated that he would talk to Mary Fletcher regarding obtaining information from other towns as to what they require for a set back.

MOTION

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, that the meeting be adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Mattaro-aye, Mr. Irvine-aye, Mr. Dehm-aye

Julie Gianforti, Meetings Recorder
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